
    July Crossword  

   Wilberfoss News 

In this edition, you will discover the 
latest news on local events and      

updates. 

We are pleased to share that the    
Elders Lunch took place on Sunday 
2nd June, and it was a resounding 
success, and enjoyed by all who     

attended.   

A big thank you to Stu, Becks and the 
team for organising this wonderful 

gathering for the village. 

If you have any contributions 
(including any local photos) for the 
July edition, please email them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by 

19th July. 
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We’re delighted to welcome Margaret     
Langstaff to the Parish Council.  Margaret has 
lived in Wilberfoss since 1979 and has been 
involved in voluntary groups in the village 
over the years.  She has an interest in the 
environment and is a beekeeper. 
 
We still have a vacancy on the Parish Council 
so do get in touch if you’re interested in     
making a difference in the community. 

BBuuss  SShheelltteerr – we have been informed that we 
do not need planning permission to erect a 
bus shelter so we will now move towards 
selecting a design and installing the shelter.  
Funding from the 2024 allocation of the   
Wilberfoss Quarry Fund will contribute    
towards the cost of the shelter. 

You will see that the footbridge linking 
Beckside to Main Street has been painted.  
Amy has done a wonderful job and will now 
move on to the other 3 bridges in the village.  
Her schedule means she won’t be back in 
Wilberfoss until mid-July but we anticipate 
that all 4 bridges will be painted by autumn. 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all 
the volunteers who made this year’s Elders 
Party such a success.  Funds raised from the 
raffle on the day, from the D-Day 80        
Community Fund and from two generous 
donations means that the ring-fenced funds 
we hold still have a very healthy balance.  
Becks and Stu Savage have confirmed they 
are delighted to commit to the event next 
year. 

  
We are trialling a WhatsApp Channel to 
share news and information with community 
members who do not use social media.  It 
allows us to share things that either can’t 
wait for the next Newsletter or may include a 
helpful hyperlink.  You’ll find details on the 
village website.  If we find the Channel is not 
of interest to the community, we will cancel 
it in the coming months. 
 
By the time this Newsletter reaches you, the 
nesting season will be over.  Cutting hedges 
in the nesting season is a grey area and we 
know that many would prefer to leave hedge 
cutting until July.  Can we please ask all 
homeowners to check that their boundary 
hedges are not causing issues for              
pedestrians.  We can count up to a dozen 
that are causing major issues.  Individual 
letters will be sent to households in due 
course if action isn’t taken so it would be 
hugely helpful if homeowners can now turn 
their attention to maintaining boundary 
trees and hedges.  If you rent your home and 
your landlord is responsible for garden 
maintenance, please get in touch with them 
if the boundary hedge is encroaching. Thank 
you for your co-operation. 

We are improving public open space areas 
with picnic benches.  We hope that people 
will make use of them to enjoy the outdoors.  
If we witness persistent anti-social            
behaviour, the Parish Council will remove 
them.  Please be respectful of neighbouring 
property owners and either take your litter 
home or find a bin. 

News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfossparish.org.uk, telephone 01759 380123, 
WhatsApp 07494 567851 or Facebook Messenger.  For news items, follow our 

WhatsApp Channel https://whatsapp.com/channel/0029VaWAlng2ER6YxrGunC16 - ttuurrnn  nnootitifificcaatitioonnss  OONN! 

June Crossword Answers  

 

Crossword Answers 



Wilberfoss in Bloom Childrens Word Search W.A.T.S 



Notices 
Ok, so this might be a step too far, but for the safety of everyone it’s imperative 
that boundary hedges and trees do not obstruct highways and footways.                  
East Riding of Yorkshire Councils can intervene if measures are not taken to clear 
obstructions.  If this happens, there will be a charge to the homeowner.  To assist 
you we have drawn up a Boundary Hedge Policy.  It is displayed on village            
noticeboards and can be downloaded from the parish website 
www.wilberfossparish.org.uk.  Please use your brown bin to dispose of garden    
vegetation. Thank you for your understanding. 

TTeennnniiss  CClluubb 
Club night continues on Wednesday evenings and prospective members are         
particularly welcome. The prospect of improving weather is an added Incentive to 
come down to the courts and perhaps to rehydrate afterwards at The Pavilion. 
Coaching for Juniors is on Tuesdays after school with Jill Le Pla. She can be            
contacted by interested parents on 07531 598512. 
 
The men's, women's and mixed teams are competing in the various York & District 
tennis leagues. It's good to see new members stepping up to represent the club. 
Thus far the men's team is leading the way by occupying first place in Division 6. 
There's plenty of time for the other Wilberfoss teams to come to the fore in their 
respective divisions, after slow starts. Team captains Iain Webster, Gerry Screeton, 
Andrea Webster, Bev Tebbutt, Neil Pratt, Jason Stockhill and Liz Walker will be busy 
scheming to get the best out of the players at their disposal over the remainder of 
the season. 
 

Neil Burke (TENNIS CORRESPONDENT). 

Prayer Bears 



FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
  

TINNED VEGETABLES (URGENTLY NEEDED) 
JARS OF PASTA/CURRY SAUCE (URGENTLY NEEDED) 

SHAMPOO (URGENTLY NEEDED) 
LONG LIFE CARTONS OF FRUIT JUICE OR BOTTLES OF SQUASH 

UHT MILK 
TINNED SOUP/MEAT/FRUIT/TOMATOES 

PACKETS OF INSTANT NOODLES/INSTANT PASTA/MUG SHOTS 
INSTANT MASH POTATO 

JARS OF JAM 
DEODORANT (MALE & FEMALE) 

CLEANING SPRAYS 
  
PPlleeaassee  nnoottee:: The foodbank is unable to accept homemade, out of date or 
opened items. 
 
If you are able to help, please bring your donations to church, there is a 
basket inside the porch, or you can leave items with Rose Riley at 2 The 
Paddock. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that 
are urgently needed. For further details please go to: https://
york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/  If you have any queries, 
please contact Steve Percival stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
 
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge   01759 372468 
Peter Green  Licenced Lay Minister 01759 301386 
Steve Percival Licenced Lay Minister 07883 521677 
Rose Riley  Warden and Advocate for 

 ACTS435   01759 380795 
Moira Percival Warden   07805 344842 

Services & Events Wilberfoss In Bloom 

 
TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU 

 
 
For supporting our plant sale and all the donations. We made an 
excellent profit, all of which is spent on planting up and maintaining 
the community village planters and beds in Wilberfoss. We hope 
you like our new summer displays! 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we’d love your support at the following fundraising events: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  11sstt  
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
We will be running our usual Cake Stall from 1pm  - cake donations 
appreciated. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr  
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
Raffle prizes welcome. 
 
And, as ever, we’d really appreciate your help watering during the 
summer months. Don’t be shy - please just tip on some water if you 
see any near you looking dry. We need a lot more people to help us 
out! 
 
If you feel you might be interested in helping us to look after the 
community flowerbeds and planters, we’d love to hear from you. 
Please call Viv Guyll on 07885  855402 or 
email vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 



      A Thank You 

On behalf of all the over 66s in the Village who        
attended the wonderful ‘Elders Lunch’ on Sunday 
2nd June,   can we offer our heartfelt thanks to all those 
who organised it, contributed, planned, and cooked 
the food, decorated the hall, colour coordinated the 
flower arrangements and booked the ‘vintage’          
entertainment. 

 
We know many village organisations donated gifts for the raffle and subsidised 
the food and drink. 
 
We thoroughly appreciated it and had a great time singing (and dancing) along to 
the old-time songs. 
  
Whilst, as a nation we are celebrating all that the DD Landings meant for Great 
Britain, and remembering the sacrifices made by many of our relatives and   
thousands of others, it was good to sing along to the iconic old favourites and 
recreate the sense of community that the wars created. 
  
That same sense of community is clearly still alive in Wilberfoss as the afternoon 
so clearly demonstrated how heartwarming it is to be part of a village              
community that looks after us ‘oldies’ like this 
Thank you one and all – what a team! 
Sent by Judith Johnson 
 
 
 
  
I would like to publicly thank Stu, Becks and all the team for a fabulous afternoon 
filled with good food, good company and excellent entertainment provided by 
Wilberfoss Amateur Theatre Society (WATS) and Paula Marie. 
 
Thanks too to all who made donations to the event and the stupendous raffle! 
 
A good afternoon was had by all 
Sent from Robin Barrett 

Services & Events 
PPrraayyeerr  BBeeaarrss  
Preschool children from Wilberfoss and the surrounding villages 
have been enjoying the stay and play sessions each Monday 1.15 - 
2.45 pm during term time. On 15th July the Prayer Bears will be 
meeting in the park for an end of term social involving iiccee  ccrreeaamm! 
Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 380361 
for full details. 
 
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp  
This social group meets every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 - 
3.00 pm to eat cake, drink tea, laugh a lot, share ideas and news and 
form lasting friendships. There is always a large jigsaw for all to help 
complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home.  
Grateful thanks to all who generously donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. 
Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 380361. 
 
110000  CClluubb  
The 100 Club has two draws in June and the lucky winners in draw 1 
are: 1st Jason Wallis 2nd Sue Law, 3rd Moira Percival; in draw 2 they 
are 1st Dorothy Liversidge, 2nd Pat Jones, 3rd Diane Dawson. If you 
would like to purchase a number(s) please contact Moira Percival 
07805344842. The draws will take place on the first Sunday of each 
month. Please join in this bit of fun and help support your village 
Church. 
 
FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
Thank you so much to all who have donated food, household    
products and toiletries. Your gifts are greatly appreciated. When the    
donations were taken to the Food Bank in June, the warehouse was 
looking very depleted and so they are appealing for the following 
items. 
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Services & Events 
SStt  JJoohhnn  tthhee  BBaapptitisstt  CChhuurrcchh,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  

SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  JJuullyy  22002244  
  

Sunday 7th July  11.00 am Come and Worship (Sea Sunday) 
Sunday 14th July  11.00 am Parish Communion 
Sunday 21st July  11.00 am Come and Worship 
Sunday 28th July  11.00 am Parish Communion 

  
YYoouurr  CChhuurrcchh  iiss  OOppeenn  ffoorr  YYoouu  
The Church is open every day from approximately 10.00 am until 3.00 pm 
for you to find peace, a space for prayer, borrow a book or just to enjoy the 
beautiful surroundings.  
  
SSeeaa  SSuunnddaayy 
This special celebratory service will be held on Sunday 7th July at 11.00 am. 
  
Sea Sunday is a day which many Christian Churches set aside to remember 
and pray for seafarers and their families and to give thanks for their lives 
and essential work. We might not realise it, but we all depend on seafarers. 
Around 90% of everything we use, from food and medication to cars and 
household goods, is transported by sea. Being an island nation, the UK 
economy (and indeed our way of life) relies upon the dedication and hard 
work of seafarers. 
 
The service will be led by Steve Percival, who in addition to being one of our 
Licensed Lay Ministers, is also a member of the Mission to   Seafarers   
Chaplaincy team for the Humber Ports.  
  
Everyone (as always) is welcome! 
  
CChhooiirr  
St John the Baptist Church is fortunate to have a group of musicians and 
singers playing a valuable part in worship. Choir practice is on Thursday   
evenings at 7.00 pm, Church services are each Sunday at 11.00am. . 

The Community Centre Funding Success 

**FUNDING SUCCESS** 

We're delighted to share with you that we've had our first bit of 
success in our bid for Wilberfoss Community Centre to become 
more sustainable. £1,000 from the HHuullll  &&  EEaasstt  RRiiddiinngg  CChhaarriittaabbllee  
TTrruusstt, together with a generous personal donation, means we 
can replace lighting in the toilets, foyer, internal corridor and 
kitchen with microwave sensor lights that will automatically 
switch off when there's nobody in the area. An Energy               
Assessment of the building has identified a number of upgrades 
we can make to reduce our carbon footprint and we are busy   
filling in grant funding applications. 
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WILBERFOSS COMMUNITY CENTRE DIARY 

                                  Users that welcome new members have provided contact details 

 Session Time Activity Activity Contact  Permissions have been given to use contact details below 

Monday 10.15 am – 1.15 pm 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
4.00 pm - 7.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 
8.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Sing & Sign – 3 classes from babies to toddlers 
Wilberfoss Sewing Group 
Wilberfoss Ladies & Friends (third Monday monthly) 
KCMA Martial Arts Academy (children & adult classes) 

Yoga with Simply Bee Wellness  
Keep Fit with Linda 

Anna Gibbeson 
Norma Randall 
Eileen Brammell 
Kris Crump 
Emily Stockhill 
Linda Hartas  

annagibbeson@singandsign.co.uk 07811 651720 
normacrandall1937@yahoo.co.uk 01759  388921 
01759 388135  
kcma.online@gmail.com 07896 882909 
emilylouisestockhill@gmail.com 07715 693656 
Linharmac@aol.com 07801 888824 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 
1.00 pm – 3.00 pm 
 
1.15 pm – 3.15 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 

Move It or Lose It – Exercise for the over 60’s  
Tuesday Chat (cuppa and a chat – free to all and everyone 
welcome. No booking necessary.  Just turn up!) 
Wilberfoss Art Class  
Wilberfoss Table Tennis Club 

Karen Hill 
Becks & Stu 
Savage 
Chris Bailey 
Alison Young 

karen.wallacehill@moveitorloseit.co.uk 07305 030706 
sav8289@aol.com  
 
wilberfossartgroup@outlook.com  
92aryoung@gmail.com 01759 380325 

Wednesday 9.30 am – 10.30 am 
2.00 pm – 4.00 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 

Beginners Yoga class 
U3A Quiz (alternate weeks) (U3A Members only) 
Wilberfoss Line Dancers  

Lindsey Samson 
 
Liz/Barbara 

samsonlindsey@gmail.com 07817 830178 
secretarypockdu3a@gmail.com (general enquiries) 

01759 380489/01759 388218 
Thursday 10.00 am – 11.00 am 

1.30 pm – 3.30 pm   
7.00 pm – 8.30 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.30 pm 
7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 

Pocklington Pilates  
Wilberfoss Sequence Dancers 
Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) Alternate weeks 
WOW WI (2nd Thursday monthly) 

Wilberfoss Parish Council (3rd Thursday monthly) 

Sophie Redfern 
Betty  
Mike Lewis 
Charmaine  
Sarah Wills 

sandsredfern@aol.com 07931 964114 
01904 470455 
07904 653337 
wowwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 
clerk@wilberfossparish.org.uk 07762 549292 

Friday 12.30 pm – 2.30 pm 
7.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
7.00 pm – 8.00 pm 

Boltonians (Men’s discussion group & light lunch) 

Wilberfoss Short Mat Bowling Club 
Kettlersize Fitness with Kev 

Allan Ashworth 
Sue/Mick 
Kev Copeland 

Allan.ashworth1@ntlworld.com 07803 393694 
suedouthwaite1@gmail.com/ 07855 165417 (Mick) 
gymkevcope@googlemail.com 07834 617192 

Saturday 10.30 am – 12.00 pm 
9.30 am – 12.30 pm 

Wilberfoss Karate Club (15 years +) 

Endorphins Group (fun activities for children & young adults 
with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) 

Mike Lewis 
Johnny 
Moorhead 

07904 653337 
0330 133 2642 bookings@endorphins.uk  

Sunday 4.00 pm – 6.00 pm Wilberfoss Amateur Theatre Society (WATS) - 
Community theatre group for all ages 

Sally Langton watswilberfoss@gmail.com 

 

In addition to the events listed above, the Community Centre welcomes private bookings.  These events are not accessible to the public.   

Single rooms at the Centre can be hired for as little as £11.00 per hour for non-profit making activities, £13.00 an hour for semi-commercial users and £20.00 an hour for a commercial hirer.  

Rooms can be joined to form larger spaces.  The Centre also has two small offices which can be hired on a half day or full day basis.  For non-profit making users, the fee is £15 for a half day and 

£30 for a full day.  For profit-making users, the fee is £30 for a half day and £60 for a full day.  Please contact Sarah Wills, Centre Manager on wilberfosscommunitycentre@outlook.com or 01759 

380123, or via Facebook Messenger through the Community Centre’s Facebook page.  Internal photographs of the Community Centre can be viewed through the village website 

www.wilberfossparish.org.uk or on HallsHire.com.  Scan the QR code above to visit the Community Centre’s page on the village website.   
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Rooms can be joined to form larger spaces.  The Centre also has two small offices which can be hired on a half day or full day basis.  For non-profit making users, the fee is £15 for a half day and 

£30 for a full day.  For profit-making users, the fee is £30 for a half day and £60 for a full day.  Please contact Sarah Wills, Centre Manager on wilberfosscommunitycentre@outlook.com or 01759 

380123, or via Facebook Messenger through the Community Centre’s Facebook page.  Internal photographs of the Community Centre can be viewed through the village website 

www.wilberfossparish.org.uk or on HallsHire.com.  Scan the QR code above to visit the Community Centre’s page on the village website.   



Services & Events 
SStt  JJoohhnn  tthhee  BBaapptitisstt  CChhuurrcchh,,  WWiillbbeerrffoossss  

SSeerrvviicceess  iinn  JJuullyy  22002244  
  

Sunday 7th July  11.00 am Come and Worship (Sea Sunday) 
Sunday 14th July  11.00 am Parish Communion 
Sunday 21st July  11.00 am Come and Worship 
Sunday 28th July  11.00 am Parish Communion 

  
YYoouurr  CChhuurrcchh  iiss  OOppeenn  ffoorr  YYoouu  
The Church is open every day from approximately 10.00 am until 3.00 pm 
for you to find peace, a space for prayer, borrow a book or just to enjoy the 
beautiful surroundings.  
  
SSeeaa  SSuunnddaayy 
This special celebratory service will be held on Sunday 7th July at 11.00 am. 
  
Sea Sunday is a day which many Christian Churches set aside to remember 
and pray for seafarers and their families and to give thanks for their lives 
and essential work. We might not realise it, but we all depend on seafarers. 
Around 90% of everything we use, from food and medication to cars and 
household goods, is transported by sea. Being an island nation, the UK 
economy (and indeed our way of life) relies upon the dedication and hard 
work of seafarers. 
 
The service will be led by Steve Percival, who in addition to being one of our 
Licensed Lay Ministers, is also a member of the Mission to   Seafarers   
Chaplaincy team for the Humber Ports.  
  
Everyone (as always) is welcome! 
  
CChhooiirr  
St John the Baptist Church is fortunate to have a group of musicians and 
singers playing a valuable part in worship. Choir practice is on Thursday   
evenings at 7.00 pm, Church services are each Sunday at 11.00am. . 

The Community Centre Funding Success 

**FUNDING SUCCESS** 

We're delighted to share with you that we've had our first bit of 
success in our bid for Wilberfoss Community Centre to become 
more sustainable. £1,000 from the HHuullll  &&  EEaasstt  RRiiddiinngg  CChhaarriittaabbllee  
TTrruusstt, together with a generous personal donation, means we 
can replace lighting in the toilets, foyer, internal corridor and 
kitchen with microwave sensor lights that will automatically 
switch off when there's nobody in the area. An Energy               
Assessment of the building has identified a number of upgrades 
we can make to reduce our carbon footprint and we are busy   
filling in grant funding applications. 
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      A Thank You 

On behalf of all the over 66s in the Village who        
attended the wonderful ‘Elders Lunch’ on Sunday 
2nd June,   can we offer our heartfelt thanks to all those 
who organised it, contributed, planned, and cooked 
the food, decorated the hall, colour coordinated the 
flower arrangements and booked the ‘vintage’          
entertainment. 

 
We know many village organisations donated gifts for the raffle and subsidised 
the food and drink. 
 
We thoroughly appreciated it and had a great time singing (and dancing) along to 
the old-time songs. 
  
Whilst, as a nation we are celebrating all that the DD Landings meant for Great 
Britain, and remembering the sacrifices made by many of our relatives and   
thousands of others, it was good to sing along to the iconic old favourites and 
recreate the sense of community that the wars created. 
  
That same sense of community is clearly still alive in Wilberfoss as the afternoon 
so clearly demonstrated how heartwarming it is to be part of a village              
community that looks after us ‘oldies’ like this 
Thank you one and all – what a team! 
Sent by Judith Johnson 
 
 
 
  
I would like to publicly thank Stu, Becks and all the team for a fabulous afternoon 
filled with good food, good company and excellent entertainment provided by 
Wilberfoss Amateur Theatre Society (WATS) and Paula Marie. 
 
Thanks too to all who made donations to the event and the stupendous raffle! 
 
A good afternoon was had by all 
Sent from Robin Barrett 

Services & Events 
PPrraayyeerr  BBeeaarrss  
Preschool children from Wilberfoss and the surrounding villages 
have been enjoying the stay and play sessions each Monday 1.15 - 
2.45 pm during term time. On 15th July the Prayer Bears will be 
meeting in the park for an end of term social involving iiccee  ccrreeaamm! 
Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 380361 
for full details. 
 
JJiiggssaaww  GGrroouupp  
This social group meets every Thursday in the Priory Room 1.00 - 
3.00 pm to eat cake, drink tea, laugh a lot, share ideas and news and 
form lasting friendships. There is always a large jigsaw for all to help 
complete and jigsaws are available to borrow and take home.  
Grateful thanks to all who generously donate cakes, raffle prizes etc. 
Please contact Jo Stalker, Authorised Lay Minister, 01759 380361. 
 
110000  CClluubb  
The 100 Club has two draws in June and the lucky winners in draw 1 
are: 1st Jason Wallis 2nd Sue Law, 3rd Moira Percival; in draw 2 they 
are 1st Dorothy Liversidge, 2nd Pat Jones, 3rd Diane Dawson. If you 
would like to purchase a number(s) please contact Moira Percival 
07805344842. The draws will take place on the first Sunday of each 
month. Please join in this bit of fun and help support your village 
Church. 
 
FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
Thank you so much to all who have donated food, household    
products and toiletries. Your gifts are greatly appreciated. When the    
donations were taken to the Food Bank in June, the warehouse was 
looking very depleted and so they are appealing for the following 
items. 
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FFoooodd  BBaannkk  
  

TINNED VEGETABLES (URGENTLY NEEDED) 
JARS OF PASTA/CURRY SAUCE (URGENTLY NEEDED) 

SHAMPOO (URGENTLY NEEDED) 
LONG LIFE CARTONS OF FRUIT JUICE OR BOTTLES OF SQUASH 

UHT MILK 
TINNED SOUP/MEAT/FRUIT/TOMATOES 

PACKETS OF INSTANT NOODLES/INSTANT PASTA/MUG SHOTS 
INSTANT MASH POTATO 

JARS OF JAM 
DEODORANT (MALE & FEMALE) 

CLEANING SPRAYS 
  
PPlleeaassee  nnoottee:: The foodbank is unable to accept homemade, out of date or 
opened items. 
 
If you are able to help, please bring your donations to church, there is a 
basket inside the porch, or you can leave items with Rose Riley at 2 The 
Paddock. 
 
The York foodbank website is regularly updated with details of items that 
are urgently needed. For further details please go to: https://
york.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/  If you have any queries, 
please contact Steve Percival stevepercival@hotmail.co.uk 
 
CChhuurrcchh  CCoonnttaaccttss  
Simon Pritchard Priest in Charge   01759 372468 
Peter Green  Licenced Lay Minister 01759 301386 
Steve Percival Licenced Lay Minister 07883 521677 
Rose Riley  Warden and Advocate for 

 ACTS435   01759 380795 
Moira Percival Warden   07805 344842 

Services & Events Wilberfoss In Bloom 

 
TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU 

 
 
For supporting our plant sale and all the donations. We made an 
excellent profit, all of which is spent on planting up and maintaining 
the community village planters and beds in Wilberfoss. We hope 
you like our new summer displays! 
 
To enable us to continue our seasonal planting throughout the year, 
we’d love your support at the following fundraising events: 
 
SSuunnddaayy  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  11sstt  
Wilberfoss Duck Race 
We will be running our usual Cake Stall from 1pm  - cake donations 
appreciated. 
 
SSaattuurrddaayy  1199tthh  OOccttoobbeerr  
Bingo Night 7pm at the Community Centre 
Raffle prizes welcome. 
 
And, as ever, we’d really appreciate your help watering during the 
summer months. Don’t be shy - please just tip on some water if you 
see any near you looking dry. We need a lot more people to help us 
out! 
 
If you feel you might be interested in helping us to look after the 
community flowerbeds and planters, we’d love to hear from you. 
Please call Viv Guyll on 07885  855402 or 
email vmg1067@icloud.com for further information. 



Notices 
Ok, so this might be a step too far, but for the safety of everyone it’s imperative 
that boundary hedges and trees do not obstruct highways and footways.                  
East Riding of Yorkshire Councils can intervene if measures are not taken to clear 
obstructions.  If this happens, there will be a charge to the homeowner.  To assist 
you we have drawn up a Boundary Hedge Policy.  It is displayed on village            
noticeboards and can be downloaded from the parish website 
www.wilberfossparish.org.uk.  Please use your brown bin to dispose of garden    
vegetation. Thank you for your understanding. 

TTeennnniiss  CClluubb 
Club night continues on Wednesday evenings and prospective members are         
particularly welcome. The prospect of improving weather is an added Incentive to 
come down to the courts and perhaps to rehydrate afterwards at The Pavilion. 
Coaching for Juniors is on Tuesdays after school with Jill Le Pla. She can be            
contacted by interested parents on 07531 598512. 
 
The men's, women's and mixed teams are competing in the various York & District 
tennis leagues. It's good to see new members stepping up to represent the club. 
Thus far the men's team is leading the way by occupying first place in Division 6. 
There's plenty of time for the other Wilberfoss teams to come to the fore in their 
respective divisions, after slow starts. Team captains Iain Webster, Gerry Screeton, 
Andrea Webster, Bev Tebbutt, Neil Pratt, Jason Stockhill and Liz Walker will be busy 
scheming to get the best out of the players at their disposal over the remainder of 
the season. 
 

Neil Burke (TENNIS CORRESPONDENT). 

Prayer Bears 



Wilberfoss in Bloom Childrens Word Search W.A.T.S 



 
We’re delighted to welcome Margaret     
Langstaff to the Parish Council.  Margaret has 
lived in Wilberfoss since 1979 and has been 
involved in voluntary groups in the village 
over the years.  She has an interest in the 
environment and is a beekeeper. 
 
We still have a vacancy on the Parish Council 
so do get in touch if you’re interested in     
making a difference in the community. 

BBuuss  SShheelltteerr – we have been informed that we 
do not need planning permission to erect a 
bus shelter so we will now move towards 
selecting a design and installing the shelter.  
Funding from the 2024 allocation of the   
Wilberfoss Quarry Fund will contribute    
towards the cost of the shelter. 

You will see that the footbridge linking 
Beckside to Main Street has been painted.  
Amy has done a wonderful job and will now 
move on to the other 3 bridges in the village.  
Her schedule means she won’t be back in 
Wilberfoss until mid-July but we anticipate 
that all 4 bridges will be painted by autumn. 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all 
the volunteers who made this year’s Elders 
Party such a success.  Funds raised from the 
raffle on the day, from the D-Day 80        
Community Fund and from two generous 
donations means that the ring-fenced funds 
we hold still have a very healthy balance.  
Becks and Stu Savage have confirmed they 
are delighted to commit to the event next 
year. 

  
We are trialling a WhatsApp Channel to 
share news and information with community 
members who do not use social media.  It 
allows us to share things that either can’t 
wait for the next Newsletter or may include a 
helpful hyperlink.  You’ll find details on the 
village website.  If we find the Channel is not 
of interest to the community, we will cancel 
it in the coming months. 
 
By the time this Newsletter reaches you, the 
nesting season will be over.  Cutting hedges 
in the nesting season is a grey area and we 
know that many would prefer to leave hedge 
cutting until July.  Can we please ask all 
homeowners to check that their boundary 
hedges are not causing issues for              
pedestrians.  We can count up to a dozen 
that are causing major issues.  Individual 
letters will be sent to households in due 
course if action isn’t taken so it would be 
hugely helpful if homeowners can now turn 
their attention to maintaining boundary 
trees and hedges.  If you rent your home and 
your landlord is responsible for garden 
maintenance, please get in touch with them 
if the boundary hedge is encroaching. Thank 
you for your co-operation. 

We are improving public open space areas 
with picnic benches.  We hope that people 
will make use of them to enjoy the outdoors.  
If we witness persistent anti-social            
behaviour, the Parish Council will remove 
them.  Please be respectful of neighbouring 
property owners and either take your litter 
home or find a bin. 

News in Brief  

Get in touch with Wilberfoss Parish Council by email clerk@wilberfossparish.org.uk, telephone 01759 380123, 
WhatsApp 07494 567851 or Facebook Messenger.  For news items, follow our 

WhatsApp Channel https://whatsapp.com/channel/0029VaWAlng2ER6YxrGunC16 - ttuurrnn  nnootitifificcaatitioonnss  OONN! 

June Crossword Answers  

 

Crossword Answers 



    July Crossword  

   Wilberfoss News 

In this edition, you will discover the 
latest news on local events and      

updates. 

We are pleased to share that the    
Elders Lunch took place on Sunday 
2nd June, and it was a resounding 
success, and enjoyed by all who     

attended.   

A big thank you to Stu, Becks and the 
team for organising this wonderful 

gathering for the village. 

If you have any contributions 
(including any local photos) for the 
July edition, please email them to 
michellewallis1711@gmail.com by 

19th July. 

July 2024 

IInn  tthhiiss  iissssuuee......  
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